Site Report — Perryville School - November 2024

To: Superintendent Kasie Luke From: Ken Barbour, Head Teacher
and LPSD School Board Members

Photos & Description of Activities and Events

Personnel Update

Audrey O'Domin Kosbruk has resigned as night gym aide. We are taking applications to fill this position.

Classroom Highlights

(Place based projects highlighted, focus on literacy, support received, etc)

LSAC Activity

We had our secohd meeting October 24,2024. In attendance as Dana Phillips - President, Kennisha Shangin
Secretary, Donna Shangin, Ken Barbour, Melody Schilke, Jean Barbour, Eric Lancaster See minutes attached

Community Engagement

Perryville School held a very successful Halloween Carnival

Professional Development

All teachers participated in Inservice provided by the school district and attend PLC’s via zoom.

Pupil % Attendance K-12

81% attendance.

Student and Staff Safety
We had our second fire drill. We have discussed with students concerning bear sightings.
Other

We sent a team of 7 players to the mix 3 volleyball Jamboree in Chignik Lagoon.

PVL - NOV, 2024



Head Teacher Report October LSAC
Ken Barbour 10/24/24

No major discipline issues to report. Students continue to work and appear to enjoy school.
We had the school counselor, Kacy Lou Leyba, visit this week and work with several students.
We are gearing up to put for the traditional Halloween Carnival next week on the 315,

The volleyball student athletes traveled to Chignik Lagoon and competed well in a mix 3
Jamboree. They are still practicing getting ready to travel to Port Alsworth on November 12
through the 16 for LPSD District Tournament.

Audrey has had to miss several days for medical issues and we look forward to her return.
Kaleigh Kosbruk has been substituting for her during open gym in the evenings.

The teachers had three days of inservice via zoom October 16" through 18" and a workday
October 215,

The end of the first grading period is Nov. 15t

Eric Lancaster- Middle School/High School

All math and science curriculum continues to advance. Work on Technology and
Employability standards is also moving forward. All science classes did a beach walk
this week making and noting observations and picking out natural phenomena.
Currently, all secondary students are working on making this year's Halloween Carnival
a success.

Jean Barbour-Elementary School

Elementary students continue to work on reading. They have been hard at work
learning the value of numbers and learning basic facts. They had a great time creating
Haunted Houses with base ten blocks. Those will be on display at the Halloween
Carnival along with a story about the house. We finished our “Fat Bear Week”
participation, and we are now studying about the election process and the government
at local, state, and national level.

Student Government- The student store is open on Tuesdays and Thursdays from
6:00 to 6:30 p.m. We are also working on the Halloween Carnival to be held October
31stat 5p.m.
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